
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
October 19, 2003 

 

 

CHS Soccer Parents, 

 

I want to inform you that there was shelter in place at Johnnie B. Wiley today. There was a reported 

incident which occurred within the vicinity of stadium. 

 

The district implemented all necessary precautions and initiated a shelter in place to ensure the safety of 

students and staff. Police units arrived within minutes and the incident was investigated. Shortly 

afterward, the police deemed the stadium safe to resume to a regular schedule and the shelter in place 

was lifted. 

 

We are more aware than ever about the importance and safety of our staff and students. Our SST 

(Student Support Team) team is prepared to work with anyone needing support or who was emotionally 

impacted by the events from today. 

 

In the coming days, if you feel your child needs to access one of the members of SST, please reach out 

to SST staff at CHS or coach so that we can connect them to one of the counselors. 

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact your child’s school directly. Thank You. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

William A. Kresse, Ph.D. 

Principal 

 

 


